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DIARY DATES 

Term 3 

Friday 25th September 
Sports Day   
Last day of Term 3    
2pm dismissal 
 

Monday 28th Sept-9th October 
School Holidays 

       

Monday 12th October  
First day of Term 4  

   

Thursday   22nd October 
 School Photos 
 

Monday 2nd November 
Pupil Free Days 2020 

 

  SCHOOL CARD 

Applications for 2020 School Card are 

to be completed online this year. An  

information sheet is available from the 

school office.  

   

     PAYMENTS 

Invoices for school fees have been 

posted to families. Please note we are 

not currently accepting cash payments. 

     

        OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

*Bookings must be made direct to 

OSHC 

    

   UNIFORM SHOP 

     Open: Tuesday to Fridays  

               9.00am-9.30am 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Towards the end of Term 2 a Group of enthusiastic students 

took it upon themselves to initiate the CPPS Steam Club. 

STEAM is an acronym for: 

S= Science 

T=Technology 

E= Engineering 

A= Art 

M= Maths 

The older students have organised themselves in to a team 

that provides extended learning opportunities for their peers 

as well as our more curious members of our early years 

classes. They have developed interesting and engaging 

activities that relate to exploring more about the world we 

live in and how we can use STEAM principles to work out 

problems that we may face. This term the students have 

been involved already in 3d printing, creating space art, 

making volcanoes, exploring the inside of a computer and 

designing egg drop challenges with much more to come in 

the coming weeks. Well done to those students who have 

organised themselves to provide an awesome and engaging 

environment for their younger friends. To those that were 

brave enough to take a risk and follow their curiosity we 

hope you have enjoyed STEAM Club and look forward to 

providing more exciting activities in the future. STEAM Club 

is every Wednesday at lunch time in Mr Adam’s Science 

Room or wherever our curious nature takes us. 
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LEADERSHIP TEAM MEMBERS 

Terena Pope, Kylie Tuckey, Wahid Halimee, Emma Voigt, Jenny Bartold 

Dear Families,  
I am enjoying being back at work following my recent surgery and connecting with staff and 
students and hearing about the fabulous learning that happened during my absence.  I indicated in 
a recent communication,  I am still recovering from surgery and as a result I will be working 
reduced hours and limiting my movement around the site. I look forward to increasing my time and 
catching up with more of you in the near future.  
We are continuing to live in unique times due to the concerns about a further outbreak of Covid-19 
cases in South Australia.  The school continues to be guided by the health advice and follows the 
recommendations on social distancing and hygiene practices in our classrooms and play spaces. A 
reminder that parents are not to enter buildings unless this has been pre-arranged with staff and 
are to minimise the time spent on school grounds as the safety and wellbeing of our students, staff 
and community continues as a  priority. If you are needing to communicate with staff, please use 
SeeSaw or arrange to connect via a phone call.  

As you are aware, a number of programs and plans have needed to be adjusted or cancelled due to 
the Covid -19 concerns. Thank you to the families that responded to our request for an indication 
of interest in us going ahead with the R-5 swimming program. To run the program we needed to 
have enough students attending to make it financially viable. Based on your responses, the 
swimming program will not be offered this year.  We will seek a booking for us to resume the 
program in 2021.   

The Festival of Music is looking very different this year. We are currently working with our 
Partnership Primary Schools to bring our Choirs together as part of Festival SING 2020.  

We had our first Choir rehearsal for this term on Thursday this week. It was great to have Gay 
Wood return to support our very enthusiastic Choir members.  

If your child is part of the Choir, we encourage you to download the Festival of Music app to a 
device as it will support students to practice the repertoire between Choir rehearsals.  

A reminder that we are continuing to run our Kickstart for Kids Breakfast program. The breakfast 
program will be served from the Canteen each Tuesday and Thursday morning from 8:20—8:40am. 
All students are welcome to start their day with a Kickstart breakfast.  
We remind students who are participating in the Premier’s Reading Challenge to keep reading and 
record the books you have read.  
Parents and class teachers are encouraged to read PRC books to the Reception – Year 2 students, 
however, Year 2s can choose to complete the challenge themselves like the Years 3 – 7 
students. Students are required to read 8 books from the PRC lists and four other books of their 
own choosing. The PRC book lists can be found on the website.  

If your child is in Years 3 – 7 please keep a record of the books that they read including the titles 
and authors.  To support reading comprehension please ask your child some questions about the 
story and discuss it with them.  Then put your initial next to the name of book on the recording 
sheet to indicate that you have discussed the book.  

If students are having difficulty accessing PRC books they can talk to their class teacher to  ensure 
there is a selection of them available in their class library.  

Please keep your record sheet so that the details can contribute to the challenge. All books are 
required to be read by Friday 4th September (Term 3 Week 7).   

Regards,  

Terena Pope 

Lunchtime Tennis in Gym CPPS Steam Club! 

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/books/challenge/?reFlag=1


This term in Performing Arts we have begun to dive into the 

world of drama and theatre, beginning with understanding 

stories, scripting and narrative flow! We’ve continued by 

moving into creating our own short stories in the form of 

comic strips! Here are a couple of examples of what we 

have created! 

R4 and R5 celebrated 100 days of school. We dressed up as 

100 year olds. We did lots of learning about the number 

100, including counting, writing and art. We watched 101 

Dalmatians and had a super fun day.  

“I liked it when we dressed up” – Anya  

“I liked it when I got to watch the movie” – Aarush  

SPORTS DAY: will be Week 10 this term Friday 25th 

September with a 2pm dismissal.  

Please keep an eye out on your child's SEESAW and/or 

SKOOLBAG for the upcoming details. 

 

PREMIERS BE ACTIVE CHALLENGE: for those students who 

have filled out their Premiers Be Active Challenge four week 

journals can you please bring them to Miss Alanah as soon 

as possible so your medal can be ordered. 

This term in HASS and Health students in year 4-7 are 

engaging in a Unit of work called “What are we without 

Water”. Students will be creating their own cities and 

learning extensively about mapping and what makes a 

place liveable. This week we have had Cam from SA water 

talk to us about SA’s water sources, the cycle of water and 

the different types. Our commitment is to limit showers to 4 

minutes and turn off our taps while we are brushing our 

teeth to save our precious water. 

Y7 artwork from Term 2 - experimenting with primary and 

secondary colours. 

 

  

 

 

Year 7 students look very smart in their new jumpers. 

They finally arrived after a delay due to COVID-19. 

Please remember to be aware of 

children using school crossings. 

Driver must not exceed 25km/h at 

any time of the day or night when 

a child is in the zone.  This 

includes children walking or riding 

a bicycle either on the road, 

footpath or median strip.  

01 & 02 exercise every morning as part of our Health 

and Fitness routine.  Whilst we all know of the great 

advantages that electronic devices and the internet can 

provide for us, at the same time it is important that we 

are active. This is especially important for children 

whose bodies and brains are still developing.  

Some of the things we do during fitness include 

running, skipping, jumping jacks and walk and talk with 

our friends.  

 

 

 

 

An introduction to our student social workers from 

University SA, who will be working alongside our 

Wellbeing Leader, Emma Voigt, over the next 

two terms.  

My name is Brooke. I am a final year Bachelor 

of Social Work student. I love dogs, pasta and 

going to the beach. I am passionate about 

enhancing everyone’s social and emotional 

wellbeing and hope to work with students to 

overcome challenges that impact on their 

learning.  

My name is Suzan. I’m in my final year of 

Bachelor of Social Work. Three things I love 

are tennis, pizza and travelling. I have a 

passion for working with children and making 

a positive change in their lives. Through this placement I 

hope to educate myself about issues students face so I can 

better advocate for the students.  

Hi my name is Kelly. I am a final year 

Bachelor of Social Work student. Three 

things I love are: Spending time with my 

husband and two young boys, exploring the 

outdoors, and chocolate. My goal is to 

provide support for children to overcome challenges they 

face due to social issues and achieve their goals by 

promoting social and emotional wellbeing. I am looking 

forward to getting to know the school community and 

learning how I can best support the children and teachers. 

My name is Tusti. I am a first year Master of 

social work student. I love travelling, cooking, 

swimming and getting to know people from 

different cultures. I am very enthusiastic when 

it comes to helping people. During this 

placement I hope to support the children with 

their education and reduce the barriers that impact their 

learning by doing various activities that contribute towards 

their overall well-being.  

My name is Hieu. I love children and look 

forward to working with and supporting 

them. I believe that every student has his or 

her own strengths and if we can help them 

realise their strengths, we can promote their 

physical, psychological and emotional 

development and wellbeing.  

My name is Ji In Jung. I am very happy 

and excited to come back to Clovelly Park 

Primary School to continue my first 

placement! I speak South Korean as a 

mother tongue and can speak a little bit of Japanese (and 

of course English!). Clovelly Park Primary School is a 

fascinating, dynamic, diverse, and most of all, warm place 

where everyone is welcome. I'd like to contribute to the 

school community so that every student feels welcome! 

Performing Arts 

100 days of School 

SA Water Year 7 Jumpers 

Health & Fitness 

School Crossings 

Social Work Students 

Experimenting with Colour 

Sports Day/ Be Active 


